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Discussion/interpretation: Governor Brown has issued Executive Order 20-03, 
allowing for state agencies to develop and implement procedures that are in response 
to Novel coronavirus (COVID-19). 
 

Therefore, in the best interest of protecting home care workers (HCWs) and 
consumers receiving in-home services, APD is temporarily, until further notice, 
implementing the following changes, effective March 16, 2020: 

https://www.oregon.gov/gov/Documents/executive_orders/eo_20-03.pdf
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• All in person HCW orientations are cancelled. 

 

• Track all HCWs that now have until December 31, 2020 to complete their 
orientation requirement. Document in the comments section in the provider 
maintenance panel in Oregon ACCESS for any provider that has until December 
31, 2020 to complete orientation.  HCWs that must complete the orientation by 
December 31, 2020 must do so by taking the online orientation that is offered by 
Carewell SEIU 503. The link to the training is provided below. 
 

• New HCWs will continue to be required to complete orientation within 90 days 
per OAR 411-031-0040(8)(e).  At this time, HCWs must do so by taking the 
online orientation that is offered by Carewell SEIU 503. The link to the training is 
provided below. 
 
Online orientations may be accessed through the following link: 

https://www.carewellseiu503.org/training/new-workers/  
 

APD is evaluating next steps and will provide additional notification on when 
in person HCW orientations will be permitted.  

Training/communication plan: HCWs should be provided the HCW Guide 
DHS 9046A and any other materials when they apply and should be informed 
to read and sign all pertinent information to include the HCW Guide 
Acknowledgement form DHS 9046B.  

 
HCWs should be provided with the Carewell SEIU 503 Training link, 
https://www.carewellseiu503.org/training/new-workers/, for completing the online 
training. The website provides all the information needed in order to register and 
take the orientation.  

    
 

 
 

 

 

 

sdf 

Local/branch action required: Actions are indicated in this Policy Transmittal 

Central office action required: Provide ongoing technical support and updated policy 
guidance when appropriate. 

Field/stakeholder review:    Yes  No 

If yes, reviewed by:  

If you have any questions about this policy, contact: 

Contact(s): Traci Lerner 

Phone: 541-705-7324 Fax: 

Email: Traci.D.Lerner@dhsoha.state.or.us 

https://www.carewellseiu503.org/training/new-workers/
https://sharedsystems.dhsoha.state.or.us/forms/index.cfm?fuseaction=FORMS.Search
https://sharedsystems.dhsoha.state.or.us/forms/index.cfm?fuseaction=FORMS.Search
https://www.carewellseiu503.org/training/new-workers/
mailto:Traci.D.Lerner@dhsoha.state.or.us

